From: Tim Screen 
Sent: 03 April 2014 16:49
To: Rebecca Horley
Subject: 14/00001/SCOP - Land Between Birmingham London Rail Line And Gavray Drive Bicester

Rebecca

Having read David Lock Associates Scoping Report, in particular the chapter Landscape Visual Amenity (page 24 and 25) I comments as follows.

Paragraph 5.43
The LVIA should be implemented under the current Guidelines for Landscape and Visual Impact Assessment  Third Edition 2013/ Landscape Institute and the Institute of Environmental Management and Assessment, and the proposed methodology to be agreed with CDC prior to the assessment. 

Para 5.44
Bullet point 4: The nature of the possible landscape and visual effects that are likely and the magnitude of significance of these effects. 

Para 5.45 (i) 

Include within the baseline assessment the main receptors i.e. the relevant parts of the receiving landscape, and the nature of people that are likely to be affected by the change.

(ii) Add: consider the requirements in respect of the likely significant, cumulative landscape and visual effects of the development.

They should also include the likely landscape and visual effects of the construction process, especially when considering the  existing residencies of Gavray Drive. Construction exclusion zones to sensitive habitat and root protection areas to existing trees, hedgerows, scrub, ponds, ditches, and the watercourse, are a major consideration, given the landscape character with the potential mitigation of the vegetation structure on the development.

Also what are the likely landscape and visual effects resulting from 'environmental improvements' such as hedge laying (opening up views of the development), attentuation basins and SUDs, etc?

The scoping requirements are generally acceptable if the above criteria are included. Please let me know if you have any questions or comments.

Regards.

Tim

Tim Screen CMLI
Landscape Architect
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